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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
 

I wish all families a Merry Christmas, Happy New Year and wonderful holiday period. To families who are 
finishing at our school this year and to our 108 Year 6 students, we wish you all the best for the future. 
 
Student Requirements 2021 
An email has been sent home detailing Student requirements we would like each of the students to have 
for the beginning of next year.  Significant work has gone into making the lists as common as we can 
across the school to reduce wastage and reducing the number of items to be purchased.  The items on 
the list may be purchased from your choice of retailer or through Humphreys. 
 
Christmas Carols 
The link for our Virtual Christmas Carols was sent to all families.  Enjoy the wonderful performances of the 
students. 
 
       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
        

               2020 Student Leaders 
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Talent Quest 
Congratulations to all the students who participated in our Talent Quests. The students performed well 
and entertained the crowds who watched. 
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Year 6 Farewell 
Thank you to Mrs Jans, Mrs Masters, Mrs Eggleton , Mrs Lane and the Year 6 teachers for organising and 
providing an excellent Year 6 Farewell.  The students had a great time. 
 

         
 
 
Gold Award Recipients 
Congratulations to the students who received their gold awards last week. 
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Parent School Survey 
Results of the final section of our School Survey on student wellbeing are published below.  
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Wellbeing Analysis and Recommendations 

• PBL Program is highly valued 
• Bounce Back – a lot of parents are not aware of this program 
• Buddy Program is highly valued 
• Wellbeing Corner is valued 
• Student Leaders Program is highly valued but a lot of parents are not aware of the program 
• PBL Award system requires further investigation 
• Buddy Program is highly valued but could be enhanced significantly 

 
School Uniform | Shoes 
It would be appreciated if all students are attired in their Balgowlah Heights school uniform. This 
includes black shoes (no white soles, coloured brand markings or coloured laces) to be worn on all days 
other than the nominated sport days. Your assistance is appreciated. 
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Upcoming Events 
Term Date Activity Time 

 
Term 1 
Week 1 

2021 

Tuesday 26 January Australia Day  
Wednesday 27 January School Development Day  
Thursday 28 January School Development Day  

 
 
 
 

Friday 29 January Students in Year 1-6 commence Term 1 
(except for Year 5 OC) 
Opportunity Class Orientation Day 
Kindergarten Best Start 

9:00am 
 

11:00am 

 
David Shuster | Principal 
 

 
 
 
 

Waste Free Wednesday Winners | Week 9 
Congratulations to our Years K-2 and Years 3-6 class winners for being Waste Free in Week 9.  Well done 
to the rest of our school.  Let’s keep working on having zero waste. 
 

Years 3-6 Winner | 5V Years K-2 Winner | 1J 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Rosie Caruso | Sustainability Coordinator 
 
 
Nihongo News | Japanese 
Thank you for your support of the Japanese program at our school this year.  Detailed below is the focus 
for each grade. 
 
Kindergarten we explored colours.  This was taught in conjunction with the teaching of Auslan (sign 
language).   
 
Year 1 we looked at cultural celebrations and their importance in the development of our social and 
emotional wellbeing and sense of belonging.  Two festivals we participated in recently were the ‘Undokai’ 
(traditional sports carnival) and ‘Obon’ (Festival of the Souls) where we learned and performed a 
traditional folk dance. 
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Year 2 we discovered the history of haiku and produced a hanging scroll using traditional brush and 
ink. The goal here was to enhance student engagement with and appreciation of their environment and 
simple joy gained from being in and connecting with nature.  
 
Year 3 we consolidated their learning of hiragana script and were introduced to animated works of the 
Ghibli Studio through Miyazaki’s classic (and Sensei’s favourite movie) Totoro.  Students watched the 
movie in Japanese as this assists listening and comprehension skills and improves pronunciation. 
 
Year 4 we engaged in Sumie (sumi = ink + e = painting).  Students gained an understanding of the 
importance of focus, discipline, technique and practice to produce some outstanding artworks.  They 
also created their own original signature stamps (hanko) using recycled products. 
 
Year 5 we focused on manner and etiquette and learned what to do and not do with their ohashi or 
(chopsticks) including how to hold them correctly. They were then given the challenge to produce their 
own ohashi oki (chopstick rests) and/or create their own obentou (lunchbox).  We finished the term 
making and decorating omusubi (rice balls). 
 
Year 6 we finished the year with a mini sumo tournament after the final analysis of their personal 
interest projects were complete.  As we all learned, success requires time, effort and commitment.  The 
more we put in the more we gain. 
 
Next year is year of the Ox/Cow.  Congratulations to our New Year Card Design winners for 2021.  Have a 
safe and happy festive season and best wishes for the year ahead in 2021. 
 
Sensei Palmer | Japanese Teacher 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 1 – Traditional Sports Carnival Kindergarten – explored colours 

      Year 1 – festival of souls       Year 2 – hanging scroll 
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      Year 4 – Sumi painting     Year 4 – creating signature stamps 

      Year 5 – making chopstick rests       Year 5 – decorating rice balls       Year 5 – decorating rice balls 

      Year 6 – mini sumo tournament       Year 6 – New Year Card Design Winners Year of the Ox/Cow 



  
 

 Page | 9  
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                    
 
 
  



  
 

 Page | 10  
 
 

 

 
 

                Opening Hours 
Tuesday:   8:30–9:30am 
Thursday: 2:30–3:30pm 
 
RE-OPEN: Tuesday 2 February 2021 – 8:30-9:30am 
The Uniform Shop is now CLOSED for School Holidays 

 
Second hand donations - Please consider donating your outgrown uniform items to the Uniform 
Shop, there is great demand for second hand items at this time.  Just drop off in a bag at the 
Administration Office.  All items unable to be sold will be recycled through the Worn-Up program. 
 
Returns Policy - Within 28 days of purchase for refunds or exchanges, together with a copy of the 
receipt.  Returned goods will only be accepted in resale condition:  unworn, unwashed, unmarked with 
tags attached in original packaging, not the classroom delivery packaging.  
 
Thank you to all the awesome Uniform Shop Volunteers 2020, if you'd like to join the Shop Volunteers in 
2021 please email bhpsuniformshop@gmail.com with your preferred day (Tue/Thurs) and how many 
days per Term suits (1,2,3...)  Thank you and enjoy the holidays! 
 
Loretta Mykityshyn | Uniform Shop Manager 
bhpsuniformshop@gmail.com 
 

 

 

Summer Vacation Care | fully booked 
All days on vacation care are unfortunately fully booked with waitlists.  Please email us to be added to 
the waitlist. 
 
Farewell Matt | good luck 
Another Arabanoo legend is flying the nest, Matt has secured a fantastic new role as Assistant Director 
at a local OOSH.  We've been very lucky to have Matt with us for two years and we're so pleased to see 
him progress to his new role.  We wish him all the best and will miss his fantastic organisation, calm 
demeanour and huge enthusiasm. 
 
Christmas Operating Hours | office closed 
The Arabanoo office will be closed from Wednesday 23 December-Tuesday 5 January.  No emails or 
messages will be checked or answered during this period. 
 
Enrolments for 2021 | check your email 
Mariah has been sending out spots for 2021, keep an eye on your email and respond so we can offer other 
families places if you no longer require care. 
 
Changes to contact details | QK Enrol 
If you have changes to contact details you can edit these by logging into QK Enrol with your My Family 
Lounge log in details.  Please note, if you wish to delete an authorised person, this can only be done via 
emailing us. 
 
Rowan Friend | Centre Director 
  

mailto:bhpsuniformshop@gmail.com
mailto:bhpsuniformshop@gmail.com
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